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Friday 17th November 2023
Dear Parents and Carers,
School has been as busy as ever over the last few weeks with the children working hard. As Christmas is fast approaching, please see the following newsletter which outlines some events that are coming up at this very busy time. 
We have noticed that there are a large number of parents that are not reading their parent mail. Please make sure that you are checking this regularly for important information or outstanding payments that need to be paid. Please remember to keep school lunch money in credit. We are trying our best to keep the lunch cost as low as possible for parents, but we cannot do this if we are subsidising beyond our means. We do not run lunches for a profit. If for any reason you are struggling with payments, please contact the office where we can make adjustments or set up a payment plan. We are here to help all our families whatever the circumstances. If you have not got the school jotter app, please download onto your mobile device so that you can stay up to date with notices and reminders. Every family should also have a ParentMail
But first it is important to celebrate some of our completed events.

Harvest Assembly

This years Harvest Assembly was completely organised by the Student Council. They scripted and then delivered the assembly in front of the whole school and their parents. Each year group presented something they had been working on for the assembly. There was a variety of artwork, singing and poetry shared. In the afternoon, the Student Council organised an exhibition where all classes displayed their work for the rest of the school to see. This is a fantastic achievement for the Student Council and something that the school has been working towards – children taking ownership of events and leading them. The skills the children learn when doing these activities are endless and invaluable. Please see a selection of photos of the event. Please visit our website for more photos. https://oldstratford.sites.schooljotter2.com/news-and-diary/gallery
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Hygiene Bank

We have had a great response from families with regards to the Hygiene Bank collection. This is a charity that makes bags for children in the local area who are struggling to afford basic hygiene products. Thank you to all those who have donated.
OSSA Christmas Fayre

OSSA are looking forward to welcoming you to the Christmas Fayre next Friday 24th November at 6.00pm – 8.00pm. OSSA work hard to organise these events so please come along if you can and show your support. There will be all sorts of stalls as well as the raffle. Class hampers are filling up but it is not too late to donate something to your child’s class hamper if you haven’t already done so. 
OSSA Pop Up Shop
Next week on Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st, OSSA will be running a Pop Up Shop. This is for children that would like to bring some money into school to purchase a Christmas gift for a family member or friend.
Christmas Shows
The staff have already been busy organising Christmas shows for both Early Years and KS1 and KS2. Early Years and Key Stage 1 (R, Y1 &2), will be performing their version of the Nativity and Key Stage 2 (Y3,4,5 & 6) will perform a Christmas concert. Dates for these shows are as follows:

Key Stage 1 and Reception – Tuesday 5th December 2pm
                                                    Wednesday 6th December 6pm

Key Stage 2                           -   Tuesday 12th December 2pm
                                                    Wednesday 13th December 6pm

Although families do not need to purchase tickets for these events, space is limited so tickets will be allocated for each show. More information on how to get your tickets will be published shortly.
Christmas Jumper Day
Christmas Jumper Day will be held on Friday 15th December. On this day your child can come dressed in a Christmas Jumper instead of their school jumper. We ask children to bring in £1 which will go towards the ‘Save the Children’ charity. 
Christmas Lunch
Christmas Lunch this year will be on Wednesday 20th December. If your child would like a Christmas lunch, please make sure your account allows for this. If your child does not want a Christmas lunch, they are still able to bring a packed lunch. Although there will be a vegetarian option, there will be no salad cart or sandwiches on this day.
Message from the NHS School Nurse

Did you know that every school has a named NHS school nurse? We are a team of Qualified School Nurses, Community Staff Nurses, Healthy Child Practitioners and School Nurse Assistants. We work all year-round Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays).  We are happy to provide information, advice and guidance on a range of health needs from reception to Year 13

We can be contacted:

· By phone 0800 170 7055 option 4

· Live Chat: https://www.nhft.nhs.uk/0-19 

· www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub
· Chat Health (our text-based School Nurse messaging service) for parents and young people aged 11 and over. Monday to Friday 9-4 pm  - 07507 329600

· On “X” (was Twitter) SchoolNursesNHFT

Last day of term

Please note that the last day of term is Thursday 21st December at 2.30pm. We will welcome you back after the Christmas holiday on Tuesday 9th January 2024.

All dates for events are on the school calendar on the website which can also be accessed through the school Jotter App. https://www.oldstratfordschool.org.uk/news-and-diary/school-calendar
Kind regards,




Miss Morris 

